Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch
November 13, 2006

The November 13, 2006 meeting of Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch was called to order at 3pm by Vice President Dick Byrnes, in the absence of President Dan Farrell.  Twenty members were present/ Russell Brown, from the Sheriff’s Office spoke on Crime Prevention. Officer Dale Strickland was also in attendance.

Treasurer Rodger Kessinger gave his report. Our bank balance stands at $1,553.33. We purchased 12 uniform shirts and insignias at the cost of $289.00.

One dozen uniforms were purchased. V.P. Byrnes stated that we would like to slowly replace older uniforms when we can.  These are the shirts that do not have the green trees on them.
Officer Russell spoke about identity theft. The FBI has reported that 1000 persons per hour become the victims of identity theft. There has been a scam in Citrus County lately. A resident would receive a phone call stating that there is a warrant for their arrest because they did not answer a call to appear for jury duty. The caller asks for a Social Security Number and birth date. A few months later the recipient of the phone calls would receive a notice that they are overdue on credit cards taken out in their name.  Officer Russell reminded us not to fall for this scam and to also shred any applications we receive for credit cards. He suggested that everyone check their credit ratings twice a year!

The Citrus Sheriff’s Department has implemented a “Lock it or Lose it” program dealing with car thefts. Seventy to eighty per cent of cars are stolen because they are unlocked or the keys are left in the vehicle.
Crimes occur when a criminal has the desire to steal and the opportunity to do so. A burglary occurred in Oak Village South because someone left their home unlocked and the house was watched. LOCK ALL DOORS!  Since January 1, 2—6 there have been eleven burglaries in our community. Four were in buildings under construction, five were in unsecured homes, two were in secured homes and three were vehicle cured cars.  Our numbers are not close to those in the rest of the county.

Officer Strickland told us about a brush fire and vandalism to a construction site on or near Corkwood and Black Willow. The Sheriff has found the culprits. The Department of Agriculture will prosecute them for setting a brush fire.

He also told us not to let anyone we don’t know into our homes. There have been problems with this in other parts of the county.

Gerry Brummer related the following statistics for the month of October, 2006

Man Hours: 396

Miles: 3317

Security Checks: 117

Construction Sites: 3698

Utilities: 193

Gallons of Fuel: 225.375

Cost of Fuel: $487.01

Gerry Brummer reminded us that we need to fill the gas tank when it is half full. He also said that it is important to let your Lieutenant know if you will be away for any length of time. If a driver feels that the car is not running right, he/she can take it to the garage. There is a form in the car that is to be filled out if  
A mechanical problem arises. The form is in the same envelope as the fuel credit card. If the problem appears to be a serious one, call 911. The car will be picked up. 

If anyone knows of a driver who is ill, please let their Lieutenant know so the group can send a card.

The next Crime Watch meeting will be held on Monday, December 11 at 3pm at the Sugarmill Woods Country Club. Our speaker will be from Crimes Against Women and Children.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michele Eisner

